WORKING TOGETHER FOR OUR COMMUNITY









Committee Members STC – Cllrs Brenda Samuels, Rachel Bullock, Chair Saltash Vision.

Cornwall Council - Cllrs Frank, Worth and Lennox-Boyd

Saltash Chamber of Commerce – Peter Ryland and Steve Miller CIC – Joanne Baskott and Jo Grail

Other attendees – Catherine Thompson Cornwall Council

SALTASH TOWN TEAM MEETING NOTES

Monday 11th October, 2021 6.00 pm at Isambard House,

Saltash Station building

Attendance;

Hilary Frank CC

Brenda Samuels TC

Peter Ryland CIC

Jo Bascott CIC

Martin Worth CC

Sheila Lennox-boyd CC

Richard Bickford TC

Rachel Bullock TC

Catherine Thompson Virtually

Apologies - Sarah Gillies Town Vision Existing Chair

From previous notes it was noted that Martin Worth as a Cornwall Councillor also has in his area Latchbrook, Trematon and the new Treledan development.

It was noted that there had been problems arising at the barns which has access via the Treledan development.

Sarah Martin to step down from town teams in the November town council due to there now being only three Cornwall Councillors so it would seem appropriate to have three STC reps

Annually to look at CIC reps

Carry on with chamber members

Catherine Thompson reviewed terms of reference, now adjusted and able to go to Town Council

Update on sound system

Number 4 Fore Street plans sent to Cornwall Council Hilary Frank, Peter Ryland sent off to cheque. Triple plug has been put in for sound system, awaiting cabling for positioning for speakers from Cornwall Council. How to pay the electrician money for finance director and Catherine Thompson to ok.

Second week of November for installation,

3 connection points

- 1. No4
- 2. Outside the stage
- 3. Victoria gardens
- 4.

Christmas music license extended to all town council buildings

PPS Rotary Already have the license for Christmas music if necessary

Thursday 2nd December the carols

Winter wonderland

Late night shopping awaiting dates for Thursday evenings

USB stick is able to set up the music

Martin Worth to bring in the hopper bus from the villages, station building to be used Richard Bickford,

Christmas trees, Saturday 27th November- 10th December Christmas tree festival

Update town vitality received,

Still awaiting portfolio and service director decisions.

Brenda Samuels asked will we get all we applied for? - Catherine Thompson no we have no information on it,

Catherine Thompson benches update, interpretation board we have granted, £16,500 left, £7,000 the cost of one tree in fore street, due to services being underground issues with root balls, discussions held with tree wardens. Planters top to be replaced, the Brunel bench.

Benches so people can talk to each other.

Martin Worth said that if we were successful in the living street proposals this should not have any effect on the new proposed seating not to change things going forward as other plans might be some way off.

Peter Ryland, should we wait before we do anything living streets only raised due to see if there would be a budget, we all agreed that we have to get on with it.

To liase with Sinead and Richard service manager and unused money to go back in the section 106 fund

Jo to move this forward.

Second stage Sinead to progress with the other phase

Philp Desmond formal invite from the mayor to speak at full town council meeting

Awaiting update from the above living streets it needs to be dealt with in this committee for the way forward. Town vitality fund £85,000 as previously noted and awaiting decision.

Town council agreed to apply for town vitality funding then it has to go to town teams to progress the project.

Christmas Festival 4th December

Music all across Fore Street, 200 Santa's race proposed, from Victoria gardens to Fore street to the bridge opposite roundabout and back to Fore Street funded by paid to enter and will encourage the runners to keep costumes on.

1 o'clock Santa's on bikes

2 pm Santa fun run

Lights at 4.30 pm

Lantern parade at 6 o'clock,

6.15 ish Fireworks.

Geraldine lamb dancers

Santa's grotto number 8 need a Santa

Platinum parade

AONB

Date of next meeting provisional date 25th October at the station building.

COMMS Observer for loud speaker.